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PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE (NOTICIA PUBLICA) 

 
SI USTED QUIERE UNA EXPLICACION EN ESPANOL DE LA SIGUIENTE NOTIFICACION, 
LLAME AL DEPARTAMENTO DE PLANEACION AL NUMERO (956) 548-6150. 
 
Notice has been given that the Brownsville Metropolitan Planning Organization, (MPO) will 
receive comments on a proposed amendment of the MPO’s F.Y 2016 Unified Planning Work 
Program (UPWP), as follows: 
 
The BMetro Strategic Transit Plan will be conducted by a firm overseen by the MPO, instead 
of BMetro, over two fiscal years.  The MPO will use a combination of PL (federal funds) and 
a local share instead of using Category 7 funds.  Below, please find a proposed outline for 
transfer of funds to make this possible: 
 
F.Y 2016 

 Subtask 1.1 Administrative/Management  
Current Funding:  $98,630.75; Adjustment/Transfer:  $8,500.00; 
Balance: $90,130.75 

 Subtask 1.3 MPO Public Participation & Involvement  
Current Funding:  $98,432.15; Adjustment/Transfer:  $58,000.00; 
Balance: $40,432.15 

 Subtask 1.5 Safety & Security in the Transportation Planning Process 
Current Funding:  $8,360.00; Adjustment/Transfer:  $2,500.00 
Balance:  $5860.00 

 Subtask 4.2 MPO Thoroughfare Plan 
Current Funding:  $15,000.00; Adjustment/Transfer:  $12,000.00; 
Balance:  $3,000.00 

 Subtask 5.1 Congestion Management Process Planning (CMPP) and Data Collection 
Current Funding:  $50,100.00; Adjustment/Transfer:  $40,000.00; 
Balance:  $10,100.00 

 
Proposed (PL) funding:  Subtask 5.3 $121,000.00, plus additional carryover PL funds in the 
amount of $12,306.36 and local funds in the amount of $26,656.14 to total $159,962.50. 
 
Accordingly, the BMetro Strategic Transit Plan is proposed to be removed from the 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) listings. 
 
Action on these matters is scheduled to be considered by the MPO Policy Committee on 
Wednesday, February 10, 2016 at 10 a.m. at the City Hall Commission Chambers, 2nd 
Floor, 1001 E. Elizabeth St., Brownsville, TX 78520. 
 
Draft documents are also available for public inspection at the MPO Department.  We are 
located at City Plaza, 2nd floor, 1034 E. Levee St.  For more information, please call Mark 
Lund, MPO Director, at 548-6150. 
 
Witness my hand on 
January 13, 2016 
 
Mark Lund 
MPO Director 
 
 


